
SAC Meeting Minutes  -  April 12, 2022  -   In person meeting   -   SPHS Media Center  
 
SAC Members Present 
Tracie Casserly 
Donna Cooper 
Christine Henschel 
Christopher Kean  
Gigi Kean 
Jaden Louissaint 
Jennifer Louissaint 
Nereida Miller 
Marsha Samuels 
Daniel Swirsky 
Jodi Swirsky 
 
SAC Guests Present: 
Cindy O’Brien 
 
Ms. Casserly called the SAC meeting to order at 3:15 pm.   The March SAC meeting minutes were 
disseminated and approved.   
 
Ms. Casserly gave an update on the balance in the SAC Accountability Fund. Current balance is 
$28,097.13. This includes rollover funds from last year and leftover teacher supply money from last year.  
This still does not include new funds of $5 per student.  No SAC funds were spent since the March SAC 
meeting.  
 
At the February  SAC meeting this year, SAC voted to approve spending $6110 of our SAC accountability 
fund to the College Board to pay for juniors and seniors who had not yet passed the Algebra 1 EOC (a 
graduation requirement) to take the PSAT/NMSQT to try to get a comparative score of 430 or higher on 
the math PSAT/NMSQT.  The juniors who had already met this Algebra 1 EOC test requirement for 
graduation that chose to take the PSAT/NMSQT paid on their own to take this test to try to be a National 
Merit Scholar.  The amount those juniors paid in total was $820.  The invoice from the College Board for 
all of the PSAT/NMSQT tests for all 11th and 12th graders was for $6930 ($6110 plus $820).  The College 
Board was asked to send us two separate invoices, one for $6110 and one for $820.  The College Board 
said they could not do that, they could only provide one single invoice for the total of $6930.  Ms. 
Zarcone asked Ms. Casserly to go back to SAC and request that SAC approve paying for the entire 
College Board invoice in the full amount of $6930, with the understanding that our internal fund would 
then reimburse SAC for the $820 that the juniors trying for National Merit scholar paid.  Ms. Swirsky 
moved that SAC pay the full invoice of $6930 and have the internal fund then reimburse SAC for $820 of 
that total.  Ms. Miller seconded the motion.  An oral vote was taken.  All SAC members present voted 
“yes”.  The motion passed.  
 
Ms. Henschel gave an update on our school’s SESIR (School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting) 
data.  She shared that vaping continues to be a big problem in many schools in the district.  When a 
student gets a 3rd infraction for vaping, it is grounds for expulsion.   
 
Ms. Henschel gave an update on our School Improvement Plan.   
 



Ms. Casserly once again discussed the process for our continuation waiver for Professional Study Days 
and shared our school’s evaluation data for this waiver with SAC.  She shared that there will be a faculty 
meeting on Thursday, April 14th at 1:45 pm to discuss the waiver with the faculty and to share evaluation 
data.  The faculty will vote on the continuation waiver for PSD days on Wednesday, April 20th.   
 
There was one nomination for the SAC Employee of the month: 
 
Nominated by Dr. Culpepper:   I would like to nominate Ricardo Marino for SAC employee of the month. 
Ricardo Marino was the driving force who had the tough job of trying to balance his normal school AP 
duties, family responsibilities with working with alumni (whose members kept quitting along the way) as 
they worked to create a memorable 50th anniversary for 1,000 Paladin attendees. He convinced them to 
hold the event on campus and was responsible for the naming of the Overfield Baseball Park. He worked 
with Maria Rodriguez and Nereida Miller to refresh the trophy cases in the main mall for the visitors. He 
worked closely with Jennifer Collins, still teaching all her classes but her SGA event tools, photo booth, 
name tags, student volunteers, photography for groups, and endless more was so critical. Jason 
Zembuch Young provided the real entertainment in the auditorium and video amidst his normal drama 
classes so the Paladin emcee could recognize the alumni from all decades. Ricardo worked with 
EVERYONE in a friendly, nurturing way making the best out of a tough situation that took more than a 
year to plan and complete. 
 
SAC voted to name Mr. Marino as the April SAC Employee of the Month.   
 
There was no new business.  
 
The SAC meeting was adjourned at 3:45 pm.  The SAF meeting followed.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


